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Leslie Feinberg Comes to Bates
       By Megan Patey 

    Leslie Feinberg, an author and transgender activist, came to bates College on Friday, October 1.  Chase Hall Lounge was filled with over 100 students, teachers, and members of the community, all curious as to how the issue of being a transgender person would be presented.  Feinberg began her speech by saying, “I’m not here to define (being transgender), I’m here to defend it.” 

    Feinberg did talk about the difficulties associated with being a transgender person but she also talked about important political issues and how society regards any minority group.  Feinberg’s speech was interesting, unambiguous, and very humorous.  In addition to her presentation of her personal ideas, she discussed pertinent pieces of history including the Stonewall Rebellion of 1969, when residents of Greenwich Village in New York City rioted against the mistreatment of homosexuals by the New York police.  Feinberg discussed how a movement towards greater acceptance of transgendered people would be most effective now because of the war in Iraq: “When war is going on, it can be a defining moment for movement. . . . What movement will we be able to stand up for if we can’t stand up to war?” 
    Feinberg spoke expressively for the entire hour and summarized her moving ideas of activism and movement with this quote: “We are the ones we have been waiting for,” which resonated deeply with the audience.
Women’s Issues and the Election
     Editorial by Sarah Sherman-Stokes*   

    With a meager four weeks to go, both sides of the polarized political turf are heating up.  And while some may claim that the two major party candidates are, well, more or less the same, there are a few stark and telling contrasts. Here’s a brief look at each candidate’s position on women.
    In the past four years, over one million women have lost their health care coverage and out-of pocket health care costs for workers have risen 50 percent.  John Kerry was an original co-sponsor of the Women's Health Equity Act, which ensures women's access to the highest quality and most advanced health care available.

    President Bush slashed the Violence Against Women Program in his 2004 budget.  This will mean diminished funds for emergency shelters, crisis hotlines and other vital services needed to protect women from violence.  John Kerry was a co-sponsor of the Violence Against Women Act which has provided over $1 billion for battered women's shelters, hotlines, and other critical services.
    Over the past three years, access to contraception has diminished, and funds for global family planning have been frozen or drastically cut ($34 million was withheld from the UN Population Fund in 2002).
    On other issues, the candidate’s positions might not be so clearly divergent.  But a brief review of their attitudes and actions on vital women’s issues is certainly revealing.
*The Women’s Resource Center does not support any political party.  We welcome all editorial submissions.

What is the Women’s Resource Center?  

    The Bates Women’s Resource Center is a student-lead and student-run organization that has four goals: to engage the Bates Community in active discussion of gender and women’s issues on campus; to foster relationships between Bates students and the greater local, national, and global community specifically concerning women’s issues; to provide a welcoming and useful space for discussions, gatherings, and events; and to promote awareness and concern about important and sometimes controversial issues pertaining to gender.
UPCOMING EVENTS
Wednesday, October 6, 7:30 pm. Women’s Resource Center Weekly Meeting, held at the Women’s Resource Center, 45 Campus Avenue.  Come and get involved! 
Thursday, October 7, 7 pm. “L’imaginaire sous embargo (The Influence of Political Repression on the Writer’s Imagination)” Lecture by Evelyne Trouillot, Haitian writer and activist, sponsored by the Multicultural Center. Muskie Archives.

Monday, October 11, 4:30-6 pm.  "Spiritual Journeys -- Israeli-Palestinian Peacework: Two Women's Story," Presentation by Safa Abu-Rabia, Arab-Palestinian peace activist and Hannah Safran, Israeli peace activist, sponsored by the Chaplain's Office. Skelton Lounge. 


Monday, October 11, 8 pm. "On the Frontlines for Peace and Social Justice: Palestinian and Israeli Women Speak Out" Lecture by Safa Abu-Rabia and Hannah Safran. Chase Hall Lounge.
Tuesday, October 12, 6-8:30 pm. Abused Women’s Advocacy Project Training Session, held at the Women’s Resource Center, 45 Campus Avenue.

Wednesday, October 13, 7:30 pm. Women’s Resource Center Weekly Meeting, held at the Women’s Resource Center, 45 Campus Avenue.  Help organize campus and community events! 
Sunday, October 17, Making Strides Against Breast Cancer Walk, Portland.  Look in your inbox for an announce e-mail with more information.
Monday, October 18, 6-8:30 pm. Abused Women’s Advocacy Project Training Session, held at the Women’s Resource Center, 45 Campus Avenue.
How to Get Involved
Last year, 47% of the murders in Maine were related to domestic violence. The various domestic violence agencies in Maine served 13, 558 individuals between October of 2002 and October of 2003.  Domestic Violence can affect more than a woman, a child, a man, or a family, it can (and does) affect entire communities. 

   In Lewiston and Auburn, the Abused Women’s Advocacy Project works to educate the community about domestic violence and how community members, employers, teachers, and police officers can work to end it.  One way the Bates community gets involved in addressing these issues is through the volunteer trainings the WRC helps sponsor on campus each year.  For more information on the current trainings or to get involved, contact Adrienne (aeaton@bates.edu).
Co-Editors: Megan Patey, ‘08


Alison Vander Zanden ‘06
To submit an article, tell us about an upcoming event, or give us your feedback, please e-mail avanderz@bates.edu or mpatey@bates.edu.
Numbers for Thought

October is Domestic Violence Awareness and Breast Cancer Awareness Month.  

--About 1 in 8 women (13.3 percent) will develop breast cancer in her lifetime.1  

--40, 110 women and 470 men will die from breast cancer this year.2 
--Every day four women die in this country as the result of domestic violence. In a year, the FBI estimates that 1400 women are abused by their husbands or boyfriends.3 
--Women are ten times more likely than men to be the victims of domestic abuse.4
--In 1994, the Violence Against Women Act was passed, devoting a record-breaking 1.8 billion dollars towards preventing domestic violence and helping its victims.5
--In the 2000 election, 22 million single women did not vote.  What are you doing on November 2? 6
1 http://www.nci.nih.gov/

2 http://imaginis.com/breasthealth/statistics.asp

3 http://www.now.org/issues/violence/stats.html

4 http://www.now.org/issues/violence/stats.html

5 http://www.now.org/issues/violence/stats.html

6 http://www.wvwv.org 







